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Looking Back … at Harwinton’s History 
 

“It appears that the early settlers were a devout group and 

as soon as they were settled here they provided for 

religious services.  In a petition … to the General Court in 

1736, they asked permission to lay a tax to pay the amount 

due a gentleman who had preached to them.  In that 

petition, they referred to permission granted them in 1735 

to collect a tax of one penny per acre for the support of 

preaching.  They also stated that they had hired Mr. 

Timothy Woodbridge, Jr. who had, for a considerable 

time, preached to them to the “universal content, 

satisfaction and approbation of his bearers.”  Another 

petition … in 1737, repeated the request for an increased 

tax and also stated that it was important not only to have a 

settled minister but also to build a church.” 

From “History of Harwinton”  

by Raymond George Bentley 

 

Harwinton Historical Society Achieves 
Silver Level in the STePs Program 

The Harwinton Historical Society has been notified it 
has achieved the Silver Level in the STePs (Standards 

and Excellence Program for History Organizations) 
program. Sponsored by the American Association of 

State and Local History Organizations, StePs is a 
training program involving six categories: 1) Mission, 
Vision and Governance; 2) Audience; 3) Interpretation; 

4) Stewardship of Collections; 5) Stewardship of 
Historic Structures and Landscapes; and 

6)Management. The Society previously earned the 
Bronze Level and welcomes opportunities to become 

better trained in caring for Harwinton’s history. 
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Program Explains Rise and Fall of the State’s Iron Industry  

On Sunday, April 17th retired educator Ed Kirby, 
pictured left, and his friend Dick Paddock told the 
story of a time in Northwest Connecticut when the 
iron industry was flourishing.  Both Kirby and 
Paddock are experts on the topic and eager to 
share the information they have gathered over 
time. 
 
It was hard and dangerous work, but the iron 
industry flourished in Northwest Connecticut in 
the 19th century. 
 
Those attending the program were encouraged to 
visit the restored Beckley Furnace in East Canaan 
to learn more about the topic. 

 

********************************************************************************** 

A Bit of Trivia:   

The April newsletter asked:   What is Connecticut’s state animal?   

Answer:  Connecticut’s state animal is the sperm whale.  Sperm whales were hunted 
for their blubber, meat and ivory by sailors from New London and Mystic in the 
1800s. Today the whales are an endangered species. 

Trivia Question for May:  What is the official state song of Connecticut? 
 

********************************************************************************** 

 
Help Needed with Schoolhouse Cleaning  

It’s a slightly dirty job, but someone has to do it! After the winter and prior to the arrival of the 
first visitors to the Historical Society’s one-room schoolhouse, the building needs a spring 
cleaning.  Help is needed to wash down the desks and chairs and clean the windows. 
 
Saturday, May 14, beginning at 10 a.m. is the day! If there is enough help, we should easily be 
finished by noon.  Please bring window cleaner, paper towels and a small ladder if you have 
one.  Supplies to clean the desks will be provided.   If it is “pouring cats and dogs” on May 14th, 
the cleaning will be postponed until the following Saturday, May 21. 

Ed  
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Ice Cream Social to Return in August       
An ice cream social is being planned for early August on the grounds of the one-room 

schoolhouse on Route 118.  Details and the time are being worked out and will be 
published in the next newsletter. The main need is for a chairman to organize the 

event.   Anyone willing to help with the ice cream social should contact Bonnie 
Andrews at 860-482-7978. 
 

Get Ready for the Harwinton Fair 
The 2016 Harwinton Fair will be here before we know it ! This year the fair will again begin on 
Friday night (Sept. 30) and continue all day Saturday and Sunday, Oct. 1 and 2. 
 
The Historical Society will need workers for the Country Store all three days and people to help 
stock the shelves.  Baked goods – especially pies, brownies and cookies and fudge – are 
always popular.  Anything handmade sells well.  We have had good luck with small, colorful 
knit hats and mittens (especially if it is chilly).  Other small items (provided they are in excellent 
condition) that might be sold in a country store are also welcome.  Remnants of material such 
as calico and gingham are popular with quilters.   
 
In addition to help at the country store, we also need people to conduct demonstrations in the 
shingle mill.  Training sessions will be scheduled for new workers by Brian Dunbar. 
 
As many hands as possible are needed to make the fair a success.  The country store, 
blacksmith and shingle mills are popular places for fair goers to visit.  They are also a good 
place for responsible teens to fulfill some of their community involvement requirements. 
 
If you would like to volunteer or have any questions, please call 860-482-7978 or send an 
email to harwhistsoc@gmail.com.  
 
 

Planning Begins for Second Cemetery Walk  
Plans for a second “If Stones Could Talk” Cemetery Walk are beginning.  Last year was the 
first time for this event and, due to its success; another is being planned for this coming fall. 
 
Anyone who is interested in participating in any aspect of the event including conducting 
research, acting, script writing, costumes, publicity, or general assistance should contact 
Municipal Historian Roger Plaskett at 860-485-9636 or via email at proger@aol.com. 
 

 
Historical Society to Participate in Memorial Day Parade 

Watch for Carol Kearns and Harry Schuh to be carrying the Historical 
Society banner recognizing John Fredsall, this year’s Citizen of the Year, 
in the annual Harwinton Memorial Day Parade.  Carol is a director of the 
society and Harry is the group’s treasurer. Both are also active members 
of a number of other area organizations.  
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Second Grade Students to Visit Schoolhouse and Barn June 1 and 2 

About 80 second graders from the Harwinton Consolidated School will be visiting the Historical 
Society’s one-room schoolhouse and barn museum on June 1 and 2.  The annual field trip will 
include an opportunity to see the difference between a small one-room school and the school 
the students attend today. 
 
Volunteers from the Historical Society will provide the students with information about life in 
Harwinton many years ago.  Assisting this year will be Corinne and Jim Curtis, Roger Plaskett, 
Mary English, Elaine Sederquist, Dave Ryan, Brian Dunbar, Dot and Ray Ciechoski, Carol 
Kearns, Harry Schuh, Dennis and Bonnie Andrews. 
Anyone interested in helping conduct tours of this type should contact Bonnie or Dennis 
Andrews at 860-482-7978.  
 
 

Fall Trip to Hyde Park Being Considered 

Program Chairperson Candace Jones-Pacholski is hoping to schedule a September bus trip to 
Franklin D. Roosevelt’s home and library in Hyde Park, New York.  A bus will leave the 
Harwinton town hall area in the morning and there will be a stop for lunch at some point.  
Watch for more details in the June-July newsletter and in a separate email or on Facebook. 
Due to the cost of scheduling a bus, a deposit may be required.  FDR was the subject of a May 
1 program led by UConn Professor of History Dr. Karl Valois. 
 

 
Report Reveals Each Generation Less Likely To Visit Historic Sites Than The Last 

The following article was sent to the Harwinton Historical Society because of its membership in a 
AASLH (The American Association for State and Local History) 

The American Academy of Arts & Sciences has released a new report on historic site visitation 
from 1989 to 2012. The report finds that: 

The data reveal generational differences with respect to Americans’ tendency to visit historic sites ... 
With each birth cohort, Americans of all ages have been less likely to visit historic sites.  For example, 
those born from 1938 to 1947 had a 45% likelihood of having visited a historic site in the previous 12 
months when they were ages 35–44, while those who were born in the 1968–1977 period had only a 
23% likelihood of having visited a historic site when they were the same age. 

It was reported that “no organization or individual researcher has yet produced a reliable estimate 
of total visitation for U.S. historic sites” based on data gathered by the sites themselves…The data 
is based on what visitors say about their own behavior. Only the National Park Service provides a 
national picture of visitation rates by gathering data from its own historic sites. 

Minutes Available by Email to Society Members:  If you are a member of the Harwinton 
Historical Society and would like to receive an emailed copy of minutes of the Board of Directors 
meetings, please email a request to harwhistsoc@gmail.com. 
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